
ANNOUNCEMENT FOR RE-ENTRY OF FOREIGNERS TO MYANMAR 

1. During COVID-19 Pandemic period, companies which have received Myanmar 

Investment Commission (MIC) permit or endorsement and companies which have 

registered with Myanmar Companies Online (MyCO), submit applications to MIC and, 

Directorate of Investment and Company Administration (DICA) for re-entry of their 

foreign experts to Myanmar by relief flight. 

2. In this regard, the national level organizations and ministries are instructed to 

scrutinize whether the requested person is urgently required for re-entry or not and 

issue recommendation only for that person if the National Level Central Committee 

for Prevention, Control and Treatment of COVID-19 requests for the 

recommendation and instructed to the Ministry of International Cooperation to 

access on this matter. 

3. According to the decision of National Level Central Committee for Prevention, 

Control and Treatment of COVID-19 Meeting, Ministry of Labor, Immigration and 

Population does not grant arrival visa for foreigners of local projects, businesses, 

construction and governmental projects. 

4. Hence, all companies which have received MIC permit or endorsement and 

companies registered with MyCO, must directly contact to respective Myanmar 

Embassies regarding with re-entry of foreign officers and members who are 

included in Company Extract Form and their families by relief flight. MIC and DICA 

will coordinate with the respective Embassies, Ministry of Foreign Affairs and 

Ministry of International Cooperation when they request for the confirmation on this 

regards. 
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